
Our Ref: LDW/FIH

5th April 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

Enforced Partial School Closure to Year 9 on Wednesday 6th April 2022

The health, safety and welfare of our students, staff, families and the community are at the forefront of the
decisions we make as a school. It is with regret that we have had to make the decision to carry out an enforced
partial closure to year 9. Unfortunately staffing levels are exceptionally low which means that we cannot safely
accommodate all students in the school. We have made the decision to remain closed to year 9 students on
Wednesday 6th April.  All year 9 students will be required to return to school on Thursday 7th April.

Home Learning

We have a strong plan in place for home learning via Google Classroom. Students should be up and learning by
8.50am each morning. Pupils should log on to Google Classroom period 1 to begin their normal timetable for the
day by visiting the correct classrooms at the correct times. The following lessons will be delivered live: Science,
Maths, RE, and English.  All other lessons; work will be on Google Classrooms for pupils to complete.

In order for parents/carers to support their children at home, we have created a Home Learning webpage which
provides you with guidance on how to access Google Classroom with your child. This can be found on our
website. All students have been shown how to access Google Classroom and we have checked their login and
password details. Should you need any support with Google Classroom then please email
enquires@trinity.npcat.org.uk

Students in receipt of Free School Meals

Students that are eligible to receive a free school meal, will be invited to collect a packed lunch from the school
between the hours of 12.30pm and 1.00pm. Students should report to reception upon arrival and then leave site
after they have collected their packed lunch. Please let us know, by completing this Google Form Lunch request
form by no later than 8.00am Wednesday 6th April if you would like us to prepare a packed lunch for your child.
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support during this time.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Dwyer
Headteacher
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